
Project update 

We would like to thank all residents impacted by these works for your continued patience and 

cooperation whilst we reconstruct Hampden Way. Furthermore, to those residents within the 

Phase Two work zone for ensuring your vehicles were moved on time.  

Despite heavy rainfall in September, the project is still on track. Phase Two is scheduled for com-

pletion on 8 November 2024. You can find details on Phase Three on the back page of this 

newsletter. 

We  aim to reopen the road for Christmas on 9 December 2024.  Work will  re-commence as 

scheduled in January 2025 with Phase 4. 

 

 

On 28 September, TKJV had the pleasure in aiding the celebrations of the Lambrou’s wedding. 

Prior to the Hampden Way reconstruction works commencing, Ray Crawford (TKJV Construction 
Manager) was advised of the wedding date and offered his assistance with the arrival of the 
bride’s carriage to the Lambrou’s residence on Hampden Way. 

The phasing plan would have seen the road closed and the bride-to-be unable to safely access 
the bridal carriage in her wedding dress. Concerned this would affect the brides departure from 
the family home to the church, mother-of-the-bride Christalla made contact with the Community 
Engagement Manager to request help. 

Following discussions, Ray tweaked the phasing plan to ensure the bridal carriage access to the 
Lambrou’s home. 

Christalla commented: ‘While Hampden Way is having major road works, Ray and his team 
made it possible for our daughter’s wedding car to have full access to our house. It made her 
day! We cannot thank you enough. It really was service above and beyond. Thank you’.  
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Phase Three 

Phase Three of the resurfacing works will start on 9 November 2024, and is scheduled to be completed 

on 9 December 2024. Phase Three is between Hampden Square to 2 Hampden Way.  

Walkways either side of the works 

will be available, providing access to 

local businesses. Further to this: 

• Osidge Lane Pub - will be ac-

cessible via the pub entrance.  

• Southgate Motor Engineering - 

will be accessible from the side 

roads leading up to Hampden 

Way. 

• Hampden Way Nursery - will 

be accessible via the footpath.  

The newly resurfaced road will 

also be open for vehicle drop 

off / pick up. 

 

 

We kindly ask that residents and businesses remove all vehicles parked from Osidge Lane Pub to the 

alleyway leading up to The Woodlands before the start date of Phase Three. You will be unable to 

move your vehicle once excavation has commenced. There are no parking restrictions in the sur-

rounding roads. 

Contact us: 

You can contact our dedicated Hampden Way project team by:  

• emailing on danielle.oconnell@kier.co.uk 

• or telephoning / texting 07749 576628 

• visiting our Community Engagement Manager on site Monday to Thursday, from 9:15 pm to 4pm: 

Osidge Lane Car Park, 130 Osidge Lane, Barnet, EN4 8JT.  


